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REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

Monday, April 8, 2019 
 
Chair Ron Pagel called the regular meeting of the Dover-Eyota Board of Education, District #533, to order 
at 6:11 PM in the Dover-Eyota High School Media Center.  Other Board members present:  Don Andring, 
Julie Austinson, James Johnson, Jessica McFarlan, Linda Nelson, Matt Wrubel, Superintendent Mike 
Carolan, and Student Board Member Lexi Schaefer.   Absent: none.  Also in attendance were High School 
Principal Todd Rowekamp, Elementary Principal Dr. Jeanne Svobodny, Teaching & Learning Director Nick 
Truxal, Business Manager Gary Betcher, Chris Berg, Eric Aeschlimann, Bianca Dodd, Tom Flaig, John 
Pittenger, Kayla Price, and BK Thomas.  

 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.    
 
Approve the Amended Agenda 
Chair Pagel advised of an addition to the agenda:  approve construction manager agreement with W.A. 

Kreofsky Construction for a new bus garage. 

       A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member Johnson, and carried unanimously to 

approve the amended agenda. 

Visitors to Address the Board  
Advisor John Pittenger and Close Up students Kayla Price and Bianca Dodd expressed appreciation of 
the Board’s support of their trip to Washington DC, and gave a short presentation. 
 
Consent – Approve Board Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member Johnson, and carried unanimously to 
approve the March 11, 2019 Regular Board Meeting Minutes, and the March 25, 2019 Board Mini-Retreat 
Minutes. 
 
Consent – Approve Regular District Bills and Special District Bills 
A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member McFarlen, and carried unanimously to 
approve the Regular District Bills totaling $279,408.16, and the Special District Bills totaling $77,409.43. 
 
Approve the Treasurer’s Report 
A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member Austinson, and carried unanimously to 
approve the Treasurer’s Report with liquid assets totaling $4,856,008.47, and the March electronic 
transfers.   
 

 
RECOGNITIONS 
Teaching & Learning Director Nick Truxal congratulated the Academic Triathlon Team for placing 2nd at 
the state competition. 

 
 
CABINET COMMUNICATIONS 
Teaching & Learning Director – Nick Truxal shared the following:  1) Twenty students were interested in 
participating in the district’s partnership with CTECH;  2) Two additional concurrent enrollment classes had 
been approved for next year, and eight more were pending;  3) Grade 6-12 teachers held instructional rounds 
the previous week;   
5) Weather impacts resulted in 132 instructional days for grade 3, which was 20% less time than last year. 
 
Elementary School Principal – Dr. Jeanne Svobodny shared the following:  1) MCA testing was a stressful 
time;  2) On April 3rd, the No Bully consultant debriefed staff, made suggestions, and advised that we have a 
chance of getting a grant for the second year; 3) Classes were visiting a planetarium due to PATT donations;  
4) Pointed out the article in the News & Notes written by Dan Lecheler about students and social media. 
 
High School Principal – Todd Rowekamp shared the following:  1) The high school No Bully team held their 
final meeting with the consultant;  2) The first year of the mental health program in the high school was 
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working out better than he hoped for, and was extremely valuable;  3) The high school currently has four 
concurrent enrollment classes, two more were approved for next year, and eight additional were pending;   
4) PSEO numbers for next year’s junior class were down 10% from last year;  5) The stage lighting project 
was complete and the Board was given a tour. The vendor now recommended a new control board be 
purchased for easier operation of the lights. 
 
 
STUDENT BOARD MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS 
Lexi Schaefer shared the following:  1) The spring play would be presented on Friday, Saturday and Sunday;  
2) Spring sports were off to a good start;  3) Third quarter ended;  4) In March, the Model United Nations 
group attended their conference in Minneapolis to work on public speaking and debate skills;  5) The Band 
and Choir contest was held at DE in March, and the Band and Choir ensemble would be held the following 
day. 
 
 
REPORTS 
Baseball/Softball Field Update 
The individuals were unavailable, and would report in May. 
 
Bus Garage Project Update 
Supt. Carolan advised the Board would be asked to approve the agreement with W.A.K.    

That day, a meeting was held with an architect who would submit preliminary drawings of the 
proposed wood frame/metal building by April 19th.  A plan would be developed if asbestos were found in the 
current old bus garage.  Rather than a gravel floor, the building would require a concrete floor with drainage. 

Once the MN Department of Labor approves the proposal, a bid book would be created by May 1st 
and bids would be let for a 12-bay building, with a cold storage as an addition.  A contractor meeting would 
then be held, and several weeks be allowed for submitting bids.  Mr. Carolan was encouraged that the project 
could still be completed this year.   
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Approve Construction Manager Agreement with W.A. Kreofsky Construction for a New Bus Garage 
A motion was made by Member Andring, seconded by Member Wrubel, and carried unanimously to approve 
the construction manager agreement with W.A. Kreofsky Construction for a new bus garage. 
 
Second Reading and of the 2019-2020 Board Assumptions 
A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member McFarlen, and carried unanimously to grant 
final approval of the 2019-2020 Board Assumptions (Attachment A). 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Tentative Approval of the High School Marching Band Trip to Black Hills, SD and Colorado Springs, CO 
A motion was made by Member Andring, seconded by Member Wrubel, and carried unanimously to grant 
tentative approval of the Marching Band Trip.   
 Member Johnson talked about the importance of the Band maintaining a social contact with area 
groups.  Member Wrubel talked about the importance of school spirit helping to make making the high school 
experience what it should be. 
 
Approval of Amended 2019-2020 Calendar 
Supt. Carolan advised that the only changes were the last senior day was moved to Thu., May 28, 2020 and 
graduation was moved to Sun., May 31, 2020. 
 A motion was made by member Johnson, seconded by Member McFarlen, and carried unanimously 
to approve the Amended 2019-2020 Calendar (Attachment B). 
 
Approve the Reduction Resolution 
Supt. Carolan advised that this annual resolution allows the district, if needed, to make changes/reductions 
due to student population reductions.  
 A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member Austinson, and carried unanimously 
to approve the following resolution: 
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RESOLUTION DIRECTING THE ADMINISTRATION 
TO MAKE RECOMMENDATIONS FOR REDUCTIONS 

IN PROGRAMS AND POSITIONS AND REASONS THEREFOR. 
 
 WHEREAS, there may be a reduction in student enrollment within certain programs, and, 
 WHEREAS, this decrease in student enrollment within certain programs may include 
discontinuance of positions and discontinuance or curtailment of programs, and 
 WHEREAS, a determination must be made as to which teachers’ contracts must be terminated 
and not renewed, and which teachers may be placed on unrequested leave of absence without pay or 
fringe benefits in effecting discontinuance of positions, 
 BE IT RESOLVED, by the School Board of Independent School District No. 533, as follows: 
That the School Board hereby directs the Superintendent of Schools and administration to consider the 
discontinuance of programs or positions as a result of a reduction in enrollment within certain programs, and 
to make recommendations to the school board for the discontinuance of programs, curtailment of programs, 
discontinuance of positions or curtailment of positions. 
 
A roll call vote was taken with the following voting in favor:  Andring, Austinson, Nelson, Johnson, McFarlen, 
Wrubel, and Pagel.  Those voting against the same: none.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Consent – Accept Resignations and Hires and Donation 
A motion was made by Member Nelson, seconded by Member Wrubel, and carried unanimously to:  
     Accept Resignations: RYAN OHL as Bus Route Driver; CARLETON BRAEM as Custodian; MARY 

MATHIS as Cook’s Helper; 
     Accept Hires:  ZACH CHARETTE as 9th/JV Football Coach; GRETCHEN PLUIM as Long-Term Substitute 

Learning Readiness Instructor; STEPHANIE HOLLIDAY as Long-Term Sub Special Education 
Preschool Instructor, TED HALBAKKEN as Bus Route Driver;  

Donations:  $500 from HIAWATHA SNO-SEEKERS for Dover-Eyota Trap Team; $100 from an 
ANONYMOUS DONOR for Magic Club; $750 from EYOTA DAYS for Theatre Lighting. 

 

HEARING OF REPORTS 
Supt. Carolan relayed the following:  1) He was working on setting a community meeting to share the results 
of the water testing.  B&C Plumbing would assist in adding more filtered bottle fillers in both buildings;   
2) The elementary students were missing the monkey bars that were removed, and PATT would donate 
funds toward a $7,000-8,000 piece of new equipment;  3) There would be no asbestos mitigation this 
summer.  There would be lighting and ceiling replacement in rooms that were mitigated last summer;   
4) An anonymous complaint had been received.  Because it was anonymous, the issue can’t be investigated, 
however, he would make certain that the person’s voice was heard;  5)  The district would not be using the 
snow relief bill and would recapture the three important learning days;  6) He and Jessica McFarlen had 
attended Phase IV training, and would attend Phase III. 
 
Board of Education Committee Reports & Communication 
 
Andring – Relayed that the bus garage meeting that day went very well.  The goal was to have bids out 
by the end of May.  John Ostrowski had made the first cut as a regional representative of the MSHSL and 
could become a representative for Region 1 and Region 2.   
 
Nelson – Congratulated Lexi Schaefer on being accepted to St. Olaf College. 
 
McFarlen – Thanked Business Manager Gary Betcher for spending time going over the budget with her, and 
to Teaching & Learning Director Nick Truxal on explaining acronyms and the work his department does. 
 
Pagel – He attended the bus garage meeting that day, and also advised that the HVED negotiations were 
beginning.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Member Wrubel, seconded by Member McFarlen, and carried unanimously to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM. 
 
 
 
Julie Austinson, Clerk 
CB 
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